Announcement of the Faculty of International Studies
Subject: Regulations for supporting the fee for the Chinese Proficiency Test (HSK)

for students

As the faculty of International Studies offers a Bachelor of Arts (International Program)
in International Business: China and International Studies in Chinese Studies, the students are
required to take the Chinese Proficiency Test (HSK) as follows: first-year students must take
the HSK test at level 3, second-year students must take the HSK test at level 4, and third-
year students must take the HSK test at level 5. In order to monitor the development of
students' Chinese language, the faculty supports the test fee. To ensure the effective
management of the faculty, the regulations for supporting the fee for the Chinese Proficiency
Test (HSK) for students have been set. In the event that the students fail to take the test, the
faculty reserves the right not to support the test fee in the following year, except in cases of
force majeure, such as hospital admission, for which the student must present a medical

certificate to the faculty within seven days from the test date.

This announcement is effective on 1 December, 2022

The announcement was made on 13 December, 2022
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